
 PINWHERRY & PINMORE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 

21ST MARCH 2024 

OLD SCHOOL COMMUNITY CENTRE 

MINUTES 

 

Community councillors; David Logan, David Hall, Hugh Armour, Bob 

Green, Mike Chaimberlain, Stuart Muir   

South Ayrshire Council; Alec Clark, Kevin Braidwood, Audry Gatt 

Members of public; None 

Apologies; Martin Arbon, Sue Royce 

Declaration of interest; None 

Approval of minutes; Mike Chaimberlain proposed the minutes, 

David Hall seconded 

Matters arising; None  

Police report; Police report was there that there was no incidents. 

Presentations: Kevin Braidwood from SAC roads department 

attended. Firstly the Pinmore 20 mph issue, this was scheduled to be 

done but would be “signing & lining”, no hard engineering works. 

Pinmore bus stop was also raised, as lots of school children cross the 

A714 at “bus times”. This was promised to be looked at. The muck 

road resurface was next, this was scheduled for the coming financial 

year as money ran out in the previous year. The C13 Assel road was 

raised about resurfacing, this was not scheduled but Kevin explained 

that all roads in SAC were assessed around September time & were 

“ranked” regarding condition, usage, traffic flow etc. All scheduled 

road works could be seen on the ARA website. Also the footpath 

within Pinwherry was scheduled.   



Audry Gatt was also in attendance from the SAC place planning team 

to explain what they could do for us & what is available to the 

communities. She explained what could be taken from the original 

survey & said we could renew the survey, but it was the opinion of 

the council to stick to the original. Council agreed to decide what 

issues we wanted to deal with at the next meeting.   

Link officer report; None 

Elected member report; Alec Clark reported that the Quay Zone 

damage was extensive & repairs were estimated to take 2 years. 

While most of the equipment from it has been put in storage the 

Girvan community centre was being prepared for use & Maybole 

pool was being used for some of the clubs, classes etc. SAC budget 

had been announced & possible extra charges for brown bin 

collections would be made.  

Planning & licencing report; Nothing to report. 

Treasurer report: David Hall reported that there was no expenses & 

funds remained at £17,147.05 

Correspondence; Letter from Martin Arbon regarding his resignation 

from the council.   

Letter received from SAC regarding acceptance of Stuart Muir on to 

the council.   

Public business: David Hall reported that PPCDT were advertising for 

a caretaker & cleaner for the Auld School community centre. Also 

that the defibrillators in the area will be taken care of their the 

annual funding. David also announced that he would be organising a 

litter pick around the Pinmore area during Easter, weather 

dependant.  

Any other competent business:  None 

Date of next meeting 25/04/2024  

The meeting was closed at 2100hrs 


